

Washington D.C., 24 September - 3 October 1951

## RESOLUTION

## CD5.R8

## MEANS FOR FACILITATING PAYMENT OF QUOTA CONTRIBUTIONS BY MEMBER GOVERNMENTS

THE 5<sup>th</sup> DIRECTING COUNCIL,

Considering that the transmittal of monthly notifications by the Director to the health authorities of the Member Countries as to the status of contributions to the Pan American Sanitary Bureau appears to be conducive to more prompt payments and to a better understanding of the problem; Considering that the number of replies received to the budget questionnaires is insufficient to permit an adequate analysis;

Considering that the Director has investigated and studied the proposals contained in paragraphs 4

(a) and (b) of Resolution IV of the 13th Meeting of the Executive Committee and recommends that the requirement of payments of contributions in U.S. dollars be continued; and [Bearing in mind] the replies received from the International Bank for Reconstruction and

Development and the International Monetary Fund, and the decision adopted at the 14th Meeting of

the Executive Committee,

## RESOLVES

- 1. To instruct the Director to continue the procedure of notifying the health authorities of the Member Countries every month as to the status of quota contributions.
- 2. To approve the recommendation of the Director that the practice of payments of contributions from Member Countries in U.S. dollars be continued.

Sept.-Oct. 1951 Pub. 270, 12